Dear Parents / Carers
You will have been delighted by the Prime Minister’s announcement for all pupils to return to school on 8th March. We look forward to welcoming them back and would like to thank you for your support and perseverance with home learning, which we know has not been easy. 
We are hopeful that school will return to how it was in the Autumn term, with a staggered start and end to the school day, staggered breaks and lunchtimes; our one way system around school; bubbles being kept separately in school; social distancing; extra hygiene procedures and a focus on the pupil’s health and well-being, as well as on their learning. 
Unlike our colleagues in health and social care, school staff have not been vaccinated and many of your family members won’t have been either so we will continue to do whatever we can to keep the community safe. School staff are tested on a twice weekly basis and wear masks around school. We would ask that parents continue to wear masks on the school premises, unless exempt, and continue to operate social distancing measures. 
When everyone comes back to school, we will expect children to wear school uniform, except on their PE days where they can come to school in PE kit. However, please do not feel the need to rush out and buy new school uniform if your child has outgrown their current uniforms. We are happy for the children to wear trainers instead of school shoes for the remainder of this term, particularly as we are going to have an increased focus on physical well-being and learning outside. Due to ventilation requirements, the classes do have to have internal doors and windows open so sending in extra layers for the children on cold days can be useful. 
The school kitchen will continue to provide hot meals for those children who require them – please pay via SIMSpay on a Monday morning. School lunches are £12.50 per week. 
Breakfast club will also continue to operate so please let the office know if you require a space so that we can organise staffing. Breakfast club costs £2.50 per day and operates from 7:50 am.
Start and end times from 8th March
	Class
	Start time
	Finish time

	Nursery – Miss. Clough
	8:45
	3:15

	Dragonflies – Mrs. Ramanandi
	9:00
	3:15

	Ladybirds – Mrs. Short
	8:30
	2:45

	Owls – Miss Calam / Mrs. Ferry
	8:30
	2:45

	Robins  – Miss. Wilkinson
	8:45
	3:00

	Nightingales – Miss. Crowe
	9:00
	3:15

	Bees – Mrs. Preece
	9:00
	3:15

	Bluebells – Mr. Newman
	8:30
	2:45

	Tulips -Miss. Hogg
	8:45
	3:00

	Snowdrops – Mr. Brown
	9:00
	3:15

	Elms – Miss. Hill
	8:45
	3:00

	Oaks – Miss. Tipping
	9:00
	3:15

	Beeches – Mr. Hawdon
	8:30
	2:45



Please make sure that your child arrives at school on time so that lessons can start punctually and that your child is collected on time at the end of the school day.
We will continue to update you with any changes to procedures, but in the meantime if you have any questions please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Many Thanks

[bookmark: _GoBack]Lucie Forrest
(Headteacher) 
